
Tuesday, December 20, 2016 

NHS Greater Glasgow And Clyde Board Meeting 

NHS Greater Glasgow and Clyde's (NHSGGC) board today (Tuesday, 20 December) voted to move to 

formal consultation on two proposed service changes while approving another. 

Board members voted in favour of the proposal to deliver the full current range of Centre for 

Integrative Care (CIC) services on an ambulatory care basis and remove the seven inpatient beds. 

Board members voted to move to formal three month consultations on the proposed changes to 

birthing services in the Community Maternity Units (CMUS) at both the Inverclyde Royal Hospital 

and Vale of Leven hospital. The board agreed that the consultations will be launched following the 

launch of the national NHS Scotland maternity strategy, due to be published in January. 

The proposal to reshape rehabilitation services in the north east of Glasgow leading to the closure of 

Lightburn Hospital was also approved for formal consultation. In addition to reshaping rehabilitation 

services, consultation will be undertaken on plans for new investment in health and social care 

services. A combination of these proposals is expected to deliver enhanced care. 

John Brown, chairman, NHSGGC, said: "Today's board meeting saw a detailed interrogation of all the 

proposed services changes. 

"It's always encouraging to see such strong debate as this reflects just how acutely aware board 

members are of the importance of each proposed service change. 

"Discussions on the seven inpatient beds at the CIC was robust as was expected. It was absolutely 

clear that all board members fully understand all the issues being discussed. 

"Following a vote of the board, the decision was made to proceed to close the beds and move to an 

ambulatory care model of service for the unit." 

A transition plan will be developed to configure services as appropriate to continue delivering all 

services on a day case basis. This will ensure issues identified in the discussion are addressed and 

there is improved synergy with other clinical services 

The chairman added: "The decision was taken to move to formal consultation on birthing services at 

the two CMUS. The board agreed that the consultations will only be launched following the 

publication of the national NHS Scotland maternity strategy to ensure the board's decisions are in 

keeping with that strategy. 

"As we move to full consultation on the changes to rehabilitation services in the north east of 

Glasgow, we will work with the HSCP on the development of plans for new investment in facilities in 

the east end as an integral part of this. The board will now launch formal consultation in January to 

hear further views from patients, families and interested groups." 

 

For further information either telephone 0141 201 4429 or email press.office@ggc.scot.nhs.uk. 
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